### Mark Chapter 8

Verses 1-9: Jesus again feeds a multitude. There are similarities with the account (in 6:44), but also important differences.

# Mark 8:1 "In those days the multitude being very great, and having nothing to eat, Jesus called his disciples [unto him], and saith unto them,"

"Multitude being very great": Probably because of the widespread report of Jesus' healing of the deaf and mute man (7:36).

This seems like a repetition of the story (in chapter 6); but if you notice the details carefully, you will see this was two different occasions. We know this multitude was following the Lord, because of the man who was healed of deafness and had his tongue loosed so he could speak.

# Mark 8:2 "I have compassion on the multitude, because they have now been with me three days, and have nothing to eat:"

"I have compassion": Only here and in the parallel passage (Matt. 15:32), did Jesus use this word of Himself. When he fed the 5,000, Jesus expressed "compassion" for the people's lost spiritual condition (6:34). Here, He expressed "compassion" for the people's physical needs (Matt. 6:8, 32). Jesus could empathize with their hunger, having experienced it Himself (Matt. 4:2).

"Been with me three days": This reflects the crowd's eagerness to hear Jesus' teaching and experience His healings (Matt. 15:30). That they were with Him for that time before the miraculous feeding distinguishes this event from the earlier feeding of the 5,000. In which the crowd gathered, ate, and dispersed in one day (Matt. 14:14-15, 22-23).

We could take a lesson from these followers of Jesus. They had been with Him three days listening and learning and many receiving healing. They seemed to have no regard for food or welfare, as long as they could be with the Master. It appears they could have been fasting for three days and nights. They were possibly, afraid to leave, because they might miss a blessing.

### Mark 8:3 "And if I send them away fasting to their own houses, they will faint by the way: for divers of them came from far."

"Diver" means "some".

The Lord Jesus we see, was impressed with such faithfulness and cared that they might faint along the way. It appears that the fame of Jesus was so widespread that many of these people had come from faraway places.

### Mark 8:4 "And his disciples answered him, From whence can a man satisfy these [men] with bread here in the wilderness?"

"Whence can a man satisfy these men with bread": Some find the disciples' question incredible in light of the earlier feeding of the 5,000. But it was consistent with their spiritual dullness and lack of understanding (14:21; 6:52).

"Here in the wilderness": The Decapolis (see note on 5:20), region was not as heavily populated as Galilee.

The disciples had still not grasped the miracle of the earlier feeding (6:52). They were unable to imagine what Jesus could do now.

The disciples forgot so quickly. This was another incident. This was not the first incident with the five loaves. Possibly, the point to be made here was that God always supplies our needs (not our wants), if we are His followers. Perhaps this questioning from the disciples was to drive home a point about just how great this miracle was.

The Lord is always caring for His followers, but each of us can look back and pinpoint a time when His care was more obvious than at other times. In the prayer the Lord Jesus taught the disciples it says "Give us this day our daily bread".

You see, the miracle provision is not for just one particular time, but is always available when we are totally concentrated upon the Lord. Perhaps, the mention of this type of miracle (so close to the same miracle a few lessons back), was to show God's continued concern for our necessities.

### Mark 8:5 "And he asked them, How many loaves have ye? And they said, Seven."

"Loaves": Flat cakes of bread which could easily be broken into smaller pieces.

It really doesn't matter how many they started with. The Lord could multiply even one into any amount He desired.

Mark 8:6 "And he commanded the people to sit down on the ground: and he took the seven loaves, and gave thanks, and brake, and gave to his disciples to set before [them]; and they did set [them] before the people."

Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John tell of the 5,000 fed with the five loaves and two fishes. Matthew and Mark tell of the 4,000 fed. These are definitely two separate times. Several things were different in detail. In the first where the 5000 men were fed, started with five loaves of bread and two fishes and wound up with leftovers of twelve baskets full.

# Mark 8:7 "And they had a few small fishes: and he blessed, and commanded to set them also before [them]."

Not only were the fishes few, but Mark stresses that they were also small.

### Mark 8:8 "So they did eat, and were filled: and they took up of the broken [meat] that was left seven baskets."

"Seven baskets": Not the same baskets mentioned in the feeding of the 5,000 (6:43). Those were small baskets, commonly used by the Jewish people to hold one or two meals when traveling. The word here refers to large baskets (large enough to hold a man Acts 9:25), used by Gentiles. What was done with the leftover food is not mentioned. It was likely given back to the people to sustain them on their trip home, since the disciples evidently did not take it with them (verse 14).

#### Mark 8:9 "And they that had eaten were about four thousand: and he sent them away."

"Four thousand: The number of the men only, not including the women and children (Matt. 15:38). This could indicate at least 16,000 people.

When the 4000 were fed, there were seven loaves and a few fishes and seven baskets full were left. We see that the Lord is not confined to one miracle of a kind. The amazing thing to me, is how quickly the disciples forgot.

Verses 10-13: Jesus declines to satisfy the demands for a "sign" (i.e., proof of His messiahship).

### Mark 8:10 "And straightway he entered into a ship with his disciples, and came into the parts of Dalmanutha."

"Dalmanutha" This location is not mentioned in any secular literature and only mentioned here in the New Testament. The location is unknown, but clearly in the region near Magdala (Matt. 15:39, Magadan).

Recent archeological work in the area, when the water level of Galilee was at an all-time low; revealed several heretofore unknown anchorages. One small harbor has been found between Magadala and Capernaum which may be Dalmanutha.

Out of all of these disciples with Him, perhaps one had a boat standing by for just this use: when He finished ministering to the people. Many times He would go aside with the disciples. These were the times He taught the disciples about the things they did not understand.

# Mark 8:11 "And the Pharisees came forth, and began to question with him, seeking of him a sign from heaven, tempting him."

"Pharisees" (see notes on 2:16; Matt. 3:7).

"Sign from heaven": The skeptical Pharisees demanded further miraculous proof of Jesus' messianic claims. Not content with the countless miracles He had performed on earth, they demanded some sort of astronomical miracle.

Having already given them more than enough proof, Jesus refused to accommodate their spiritual blindness. The supreme sign verifying His claim to be Son of God and Messiah was to be His resurrection (Matt. 12:39-40).

These Pharisees were evidently not interested in Jesus' message. They sought rather to satisfy their own curiosity, or perhaps to gather further evidence against Him on the supposition that His work was of demonic origin (3:22).

We see by this that the miracles Jesus had done throughout the land were still not proof enough for these Pharisees to make them believe He was the Son of God. Whatever He had done would not have been enough, no matter how great the miracle.

# Mark 8:12 "And he sighed deeply in his spirit, and saith, Why doth this generation seek after a sign? verily I say unto you, There shall no sign be given unto this generation."

"Generation" refers to those Jews living at that time. "This generation" carries a derogatory sense because this particular generation of Jews has rejected Jesus as their Messiah; despite all the evidence provide them.

In (Matthew 16:4), they were not only called wicked, but adulterous, as well. It grieved Jesus deeply that they did not believe Him. There had already been signs enough. Jesus told them again that no other sign would be given.

#### Mark 8:13 "And he left them, and entering into the ship again departed to the other side."

"The other side": To the northeast shore, where Bethsaida was located (verse 22).

There was no need to stay there and argue with these people who would never believe, so He left.

Verses 14-21: Jesus challenges the "disciples" to deeper discernment. The disciples apparently failed to realize from the feeding of the "five thousand" (6:30-44), and from the feeding of the "four thousand" that Jesus can certainly provide for their needs.

Mark 8:14-15 "Now [the disciples] had forgotten to take bread, neither had they in the ship with them more than one loaf." "And he charged them, saying, Take heed, beware of the leaven of the Pharisees, and [of] the leaven of Herod."

"Charged" means "ordered" (see also 5:43; 7:36; 9:9).

"Leaven of the Pharisees and ... Herod": "Leven" in the New Testament is an illustration of influence (see note on Matt. 13:33), and most often symbolizes the evil influence of sin. The "leaven" of the Pharisees included both their false teaching (Matt. 16:12), and their hypocritical behavior (Luke 12:1); the "leaven of Herod Antipas was his immoral, corrupt conduct (6:17-29).

The Pharisees and the Herodians were allied against Christ (3:6).

Crossing by ship would take a good little while, and the disciples would, perhaps, become hungry in the crossing. There was no major food problem, however, because they would be able to get food on the other side. The Lord was not warning about food, but not to get involved in the false doctrine of the Pharisees.

### Mark 8:16 "And they reasoned among themselves, saying, [It is] because we have no bread."

The disciples miss the point totally.

Can you believe that they could ever be concerned about lack of bread again when they had seen the miracle of the multiplied bread twice already?

Verses 17-21: Jesus is often portrayed as the gentle, patient Teacher. Here He barrages His followers with a battery of queries worthy of a prosecuting attorney.

Mark 8:17 "And when Jesus knew [it], he saith unto them, Why reason ye, because ye have no bread? perceive ye not yet, neither understand? have ye your heart yet hardened?"

"Why reason ye ... no bread?" Jesus' question rebuked the disciples for completely missing His point (see note on verse 15). He was concerned with spiritual truth, not mundane physical matters.

"Heart yet hardened": I.e., they were rebellious, spiritually insensitive, and unable to understand spiritual truth 3:5; 6:52).

This was actually a scold from Jesus. He knew what they were thinking. They were worried about feeding their own bodies. He said; will you ever realize that I will provide your needs?

Verses 18-21: Jesus' 5 questions further rebuked the disciples for their hardness of heart, and also reminded them of His ability to provide anything they might lack.

Mark 8:18-21 "Having eyes, see ye not? and having ears, hear ye not? and do ye not remember?" "When I brake the five loaves among five thousand, how many baskets full of fragments took ye up? They say unto him, Twelve." "And when the seven among four thousand, how many baskets full of fragments took ye up? And they said, Seven." "And he said unto them, How is it that ye do not understand?"

If there ever was a doubt that Jesus miraculously fed two different groups, there should be no doubt after verses 19 and 20. This was a very good question He asked them in verse 21. It is almost unbelievable that they were there for both miracles and still did not believe that He would take care of their needs.

They had their eyes so fixed on their physical needs that they mistook the leaven of the Pharisees for bread that had yeast. The physical meaning of leaven is yeast, but the spiritual meaning is evil doctrine. The Pharisees had not been worried about the needs of the disciples up to this point. My question is; why did the disciples think these Pharisees would give them bread now?

We, like the disciples, must look for and understand the spiritual, and not be so concerned about the physical.

### **Mark Chapter 8 Questions**

Mark Chapter o Questions
1. In verse 1, Jesus saw that the multitude was great and that they had no
2. Why was this multitude following Jesus?
3. How many days had they been there?
4. Why did Jesus not send them to their own homes?
5. What lesson can Christians today learn from this?
6. What impressed Jesus about these people?
7. What ridiculous question did the disciples ask Jesus?
8. If we are followers of the Lord Jesus, He will supply ournot our
9. How many loaves did they have?
10. What two things did Jesus do before passing the food to the disciples?
11. How many baskets of leftovers did they pick up?
12. How many were fed?

13. Which Gospels tell of feeding the 5000?

- 14. Which Gospels tell of feeding the 4000?
- 15. What was the same area as Dalmanutha?
- 16. How did Jesus get there?
- 17. Who came forth and began to question Jesus?
- 18. What did they want?
- 19. How did Jesus feel about this?
- 20. Did He grant their wish?
- 21. What were these Pharisees called besides wicked?
- 22. What had the disciples forgotten to take with them?
- 23. What did Jesus tell the disciples to beware of?
- 24. What is leaven in this Scripture?
- 25. What did the disciples reason among themselves?
- 26. What did Jesus say had happened to their hearts?
- 27. What question did Jesus ask that we might ask, also?
- 28. Why did they not understand?
- 29. What is the author's question about the bread?
- 30. What must we learn to concentrate more on?

### **Mark Chapter 8 Continued**

Verses 22-26: This healing of a "blind man," where sight gradually improved until he; "saw" clearly; pictures the disciples' slow but progressive spiritual comprehension. Which climaxes (in verse 29), with their confession of Jesus as Messiah.

The second of Jesus' two miracles recorded only (in Mark 7:31-37). It is also the first of two healings of blind men recorded (in Mark 10:46-52).

### Mark 8:22 "And he cometh to Bethsaida; and they bring a blind man unto him, and besought him to touch him."

"Bethsaida" :(see note on 6:45), for the other Bethsaida. This is Bethsaida-Julias, several miles north of the Sea of Galilee and east of the Jordan River.

Bethsaida means place of fish. This miracle was told about only in the book of Mark. It seems that many believed that Jesus must touch the person who had come for prayer for them to get a miracle. The blind man here, was brought by others to get help.

If we were to look at the spiritual side of blindness, surely a friend who wants us to come out of our spiritual darkness and see the Light (Jesus), would have to lead us to the Lord.

# Mark 8:23 "And he took the blind man by the hand, and led him out of the town; and when he had spit on his eyes, and put his hands upon him, he asked him if he saw ought."

"Spit on his eyes": This action and Jesus' touching his eyes with His hands (verse 25), were apparently meant to reassure the blind man (who would naturally depend on his other senses, such as touch), that Jesus would heal his eyes (7:33; John 9:6).

Jesus took the blind man by the hand. We see here again, as we did with the deaf man, that Jesus was interested in him as an individual. He separated himself away from the crowds to give total attention to the needs of this one man.

Again, here we see Jesus made direct contact with the part of the man which needed healing. Probably this was so that this would build the man's faith up. Here we see Jesus asked the man if he could see.

#### Mark 8:24 "And he looked up, and said, I see men as trees, walking."

This touch of the Lord's hand had brought healing. Now this man saw some light. Again, if we were looking at this from the spiritual, we would understand that our being born again and living brand new lives with Jesus requires another touch of the Lord's hand that we might see clearly.

This also brings to me an answer to the question, "Should I pray more than once for the same thing?" The answer is "Yes".

James 5:16 "Confess [your] faults one to another, and pray one for another, that ye may be healed. The effectual fervent prayer of a righteous man availeth much."

Continue to pray and you will see wonderful results, as we do here in the next verses. The first time the man was looking as if through a glass darkly. His look was distorted, but let's see what a second touch brought.

# Mark 8:25 "After that he put [his] hands again upon his eyes, and made him look up: and he was restored, and saw every man clearly."

I really believe this second touch of Jesus was so that we would understand to keep praying and not give up if we don't get an immediate answer. He made him look up (give God the glory).

We are told in the Scriptures that there are different operations. Jesus was saying, "There are different ways of doing things with the same results". The Lord does it His way. We see when this man was obedient to the Lord, he was totally restored.

# Mark 8:26 "And he sent him away to his house, saying, Neither go into the town, nor tell [it] to any in the town."

"Neither go into the town": Jesus led the blind man out of town before healing him (verse 23), probably to avoid publicity and the mob scene that would otherwise result. Unlike others in the past (1:45; 7:36), he apparently obeyed.

Jesus told the man this so that great multitudes of people would not follow Him just for His healing power. There was really no way to keep this type of miracle a secret though.

Verses 8:27 - 9:50: Jesus' influence expands through intimate self-disclosure. In (verses 27-33), we see the first prediction of Jesus' death (see 9:31; 10:33-34).

# Mark 8:27 "And Jesus went out, and his disciples, into the towns of Caesarea Philippi: and by the way he asked his disciples, saying unto them, Whom do men say that I am?"

"Caesarea Philippi": A city about 25 miles north of Bethsaida near Mt. Hermon, not to be confused with the Caesarea located on the Mediterranean coast about 60 miles northwest of Jerusalem.

I really believe this question is of great importance today. Who do you say Jesus is? The answer you give can send you to heaven or hell (Romans 10:9-10). Jesus already knew what was being said, but again, He was making an important point.

# Mark 8:28 "And they answered, John the Baptist: but some [say], Elijah; and others, One of the prophets."

"Elijah" (see notes on 6:15; Mal. 4:5; Matt. 11:14; Luke 1:17).

This is the very type of answer that many people are giving today. They call Jesus everything but God manifest in the flesh.

People are still trying to figure out with their mind who Jesus really is. Just the fact that He took on the form of flesh and dwelt among us makes people want to think of Him as mere man.

# Mark 8:29 "And he saith unto them, But whom say ye that I am? And Peter answereth and saith unto him, Thou art the Christ."

"But whom say ye that I am?" After they reported the prevailing erroneous views about Jesus (verse 28), He asked the disciples to give their own evaluation of who He was. The answer every person gives to this question will determine his or her eternal destiny.

"Thou are the Christ": Peter unhesitatingly replied on behalf of the 12 (Matt. 14:28; 15:15; 17:4; 19:27; 26:33; John 6:68; 13:36).

"Christ" means here the "Messiah," the Anointed One of God, the Redeemer prophesied in the Old Testament.

In (Matthew 16:16), we see the best answer of all given by Peter, "And Simon Peter answered and said, Thou art the Christ, the Son of the living God."

Peter said a lot in this statement. He said You were born of a virgin because You are the Son of God. He was not a Christ, but THE Christ: The Anointed One of God. The entire subject of the Bible, Old and New Testament, is Jesus the Christ, the Son of the Living God.

All salvation is based on what you believe about Jesus. If you believe like Peter, you are saved; if you believe like the rest of the world, you are lost. Jesus is the Lamb of God, The Savior of the world.

#### Mark 8:30 "And he charged them that they should tell no man of him."

"Tell no man of him": Jesus' messianic mission cannot be understood apart from the cross, which the disciples did not yet understand (verses 31-33; 9:30-32).

For them to have proclaimed Jesus as Messiah at this point would have only furthered the misunderstanding that the Jewish people, desperate to be rid of the yoke of Rome, would seek to make Jesus king by force (John 6:15; 12:12-19).

There was nothing to be gained by this being told at this time. The Jews were looking for a king to rule them and get rid of the Romans. If they believed it, they would try to make Him rule like David.

The people who believed that He was God manifest in the flesh would doubt like Peter did when He was crucified. It was much easier to believe in His Godhead after He rose from the dead.

Verses 8:31 - 10:52: In this section, as they traveled to Jerusalem, Jesus prepared the disciples for His death.

Mark 8:31 "And he began to teach them, that the Son of man must suffer many things, and be rejected of the elders, and [of] the chief priests, and scribes, and be killed, and after three days rise again."

"Son of man" (see note on 2:10).

"Must suffer many things": Jesus' sufferings and death were inevitable because they were divinely ordained (Acts 2:22-23; 4:27-28), though, humanly speaking, caused by His rejection from the Jewish leaders (see notes on 12:10; Isaiah 53:3; Matt. 21:42).

"Elders" (see note on 7:3).

"Chief priests": Members of the Sanhedrin and representatives of the four orders of ordinary priests (Luke 1:8).

"Scribes": Experts in the Old Testament law (see note on Matt. 2:4).

"After three days": In keeping with the sign of Jonah (Matt. 12:40).

"Rise again": Jesus always mentioned His resurrection in connection with His death (9:31; 10:34; Matt. 16:21; 17:23; 20:19; Luke 9:22; 18:33), making it all the more incomprehensible that the disciples were so slow to understand.

Notice, when Jesus spoke of His death, He called Himself Son of man. He was fully God and at the same time was housed in the body of a man. His deity was from the Father and His humanity from Mary.

Many believe, and I am one of them, that the third day He arose; not after three days. His body was subject to death as yours and mine, but His Spirit is eternal. It did not die. He dismissed His Spirit from His body. His body was buried in the cave. On the third day, His Spirit re-entered His body and appeared to the women.

### Mark 8:32 "And he spake that saying openly. And Peter took him, and began to rebuke him."

"Spake that saying openly": I.e., not in parables or allusions (John 16:29).

"Peter ... began to rebuke him": The disciples still could not comprehend a dying Messiah (see note on verse 30). Peter as usual (see note on verse 29), expressed the thoughts of the rest of the 12 (verse 33). His brash outburst expressed not only presumption and misunderstanding, but also deep love for Jesus.

In Jewish thought of that day there was no room for a doctrine of a suffering Messiah, to Peter, as to any other Jew, that would be a contradiction in terms.

Peter was thinking of Jesus taking over physically while He was here. Peter was thinking that Jesus would set up an earthly kingdom. Peter, who saw Him as the Lord, now was letting Satan use him to tempt the Lord with worldly fame.

Mark 8:33 "But when he had turned about and looked on his disciples, he rebuked Peter, saying, Get thee behind me, Satan: for thou savorest not the things that be of God, but the things that be of men."

"Get thee behind me, Satan": In a startling turnaround, Peter, who had just been praised for being God's spokesman (Matt. 16:17-19), was then condemned as Satan's mouthpiece. Yet Jesus' sacrificial death was God's plan (Acts 2:22-23; 4:27-28), and whoever opposed it was, wittingly or not, advocating Satan's work.

The rebuke Jesus spoke (even though directed to Peter) was actually to Satan himself. Peter, in thinking of an earthly kingdom, let Satan use him.

Verses 8:34 - 9:1: Jesus teaches how to follow Him and why.

Mark 8:34 "And when he had called the people [unto him] with his disciples also, he said unto them, Whosoever will come after me, let him deny himself, and take up his cross, and follow me."

"Deny himself": No one who is unwilling to deny himself can legitimately claim to be a disciple of Jesus Christ.

"Take up his cross": This reveals the extent of self-denial, to the point of death if necessary. The extent of desperation on the part of the penitent sinner who is aware he can't save himself reaches the place where nothing is held back (Matt. 19:21-22).

"And follow me" (see notes on 1:17; Matt. 10:38).

"The people", shows that this teaching is not limited to the present disciples, but extends to all who would serve Jesus.

We see here, that to be Christians (followers of Christ), we must put off the desires of our flesh and take on the will of God in our lives. Contrary to many teachings today, we see here that there is a cross to bear. If we are to follow Jesus, we too must crucify our flesh and live new lives of the spirit.

### Mark 8:35 "For whosoever will save his life shall lose it; but whosoever shall lose his life for my sake and the gospel's, the same shall save it."

"Shall lose his life ... shall save it": This paradoxical saying reveals an important spiritual truth: those who pursue a life of ease, comfort and acceptance by the world will not find eternal life. On the other hand, those who give up their lives (see note on verse 34), for the sake of Christ and the gospel will find it (John 12:25).

The flesh must die that the spirit may live. We must be willing for the flesh to die so that we may live with Christ.

Verses 36-37: "Soul": The real person, who will live forever in heaven or hell. To have all that the world has to offer yet not have Christ is to be eternally bankrupt; all the world's goods will not compensate for losing one's soul eternally (see note on Matt. 16:26).

# Mark 8:36-37 "For what shall it profit a man, if he shall gain the whole world, and lose his own soul?" "Or what shall a man give in exchange for his soul?"

All the riches in the world are nothing if you have to give up eternal life with Jesus to have it. Life on this earth is very short, and all the wealth of the world for this short life cannot even begin to compare with all of eternity in heaven with Jesus. Men or women should be willing to give up anything they need to, that will purchase life eternal for them.

# Mark 8:38 "Whosoever therefore shall be ashamed of me and of my words in this adulterous and sinful generation; of him also shall the Son of man be ashamed, when he cometh in the glory of his Father with the holy angels."

"Ashamed of me and of my words": Those who reject the demands of discipleship prove themselves to be ashamed of Jesus Christ and the truth He taught, thus not redeemed from sin at all.

"Son of man" (see note on 2:10).

"When he cometh": Mark's first reference to Jesus' second coming, an event later described in detail in the Olivet Discourse (13:1-37).

Jesus makes a close connection between Himself and His words.

This just means if you deny Jesus now, He will deny you on judgment day. We must believe that Jesus is our Savior and tell the world. To be a Christian is to be a believer in and a follower of the Lord Jesus Christ. Share Him with everyone.

### **Mark Chapter 8 Continued Questions**

- 1. When Jesus was at Bethsaida, who did they bring to Him to heal?
- 2. What did they want Jesus to do to heal him?
- 3. What does Bethsaida mean?
- 4. Which of the gospels was this told in?
- 5. Where did Jesus take the blind man?
- 6. What physical thing did Jesus do to the blind man?
- 7. What did Jesus ask him?
- 8. What did the man see at first?
- 9. Should you pray more than once about something?
- 10. What do we learn about prayer in James 5:16?
- 11. Why did Jesus have the man to look up?
- 12. When was the blind man totally restored?
- 13. What did Jesus tell the man to do after He healed him?
- 14. At Caesarea Philippi, what did Jesus ask the disciples?
- 15. What three answers did they give?
- 16. In Romans 10:9-10, what do we learn about salvation?
- 17. Why do people want to believe Jesus was a mere man?
- 18. In verse 29, Jesus asked them what?
- 19. What did Peter answer?
- 20. What did Peter's statement tell us of Jesus' birth?
- 21. What is the subject of the entire Bible?
- 22. Salvation is based upon what?

23. What did Jesus begin to teach here to the disciples?
24. When Jesus spoke of His death, He called Himself what?
25. Jesus' deity was from the, and his humanity
26. What was Peter's reaction to Jesus telling of his death?
27. When Jesus rebuked Peter, He was really rebuking
28. If we follow Jesus, we must take up our and follow Him.
29. The must die for the to live.
30. If we are ashamed of Jesus here, what will He do in heaven?
31. To be a Christian is what?